
A multi-year land project came to completion late last summer with the protection of 750 acres of forestland along ¾ mile of 
Thumb Lake (also known as Lake Louise). Located near Boyne Falls, this land is one of the largest privately-owned parcels in 
the region. Many partners came together to secure a $900,000 Forest Legacy grant from the U.S. Forest Service. The grant 
was used to purchase a conservation easement on the property that is held by the state of Michigan, ensuring permanent 
protection. The land remains owned by the Lake Louise Christian Community Camp & Retreat Center. 
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	 In 1934, the Horner family do-
nated 5,500 acres of land to the United 
Methodist Church to become the Lake 
Louise Christian Community Camp 
& Retreat Center (LLCC), offering a 
youth camp and cottage site for fami-
lies of the church. The camp has been 
operating since 1935 and extends its 
opportunities to the local community. 
In their words the camp is open “to all 
people seeking respite and renewal, 
we look to the future filled with joy, a 
sense of privilege to be entrusted with 
these lands, community, and ministry, 
and hope for the future.” 
	 At the time of the camp forma-
tion, nearly half of the original land 
gift was sold to the State of Michigan, 
and additional parcels were sold over 
the years. A majority of the land was also enrolled in the 
Commercial Forest Act (CFA) in 1973, and it has periodi-

cally been sustainably harvested for timber 
(see page 5 for more information about CFA). 
Several years ago the Conservancy learned 
about the federal Forest Legacy Program that 
is funded through the United States Depart-
ment of Agriculture, and believed the camp’s 
remaining 1,800 acres might be a candidate 
for protection through this program. The 
LLCC board and camp director strongly sup-
ported the concept, and moved forward to 
partner with the Little Traverse Conservancy 
and the Department of Natural Resources.” 
The board and the camp director at that time 
partnered with Little Traverse Conservancy 
and the Department of Natural Resources to 
prepare the application. In 2009, a grant re-
quest for funding to purchase a conservation 
easement on the entire property was submit-

continued next page

“After six years, the stars finally 
aligned for this project.  

The recipe was just right:  
a unique working forest with  

outstanding conservation values, 
a committed and patient  

landowner with a strong land 
ethic, an invaluable partner/

facilitator with LTC, and tireless 
efforts from DNR (and LTC) to 

take this project from inception to 
completion.” 

- Ty Ratliff, Senior Land  
Protection Specialist



	 As a result of many generous donors, the Conservancy has completed 
the purchase of a nine-acre addition to the Ponshewaing Nature Preserve 
on the north shore of Crooked Lake. Located ½ mile southwest of the 
Alanson Waterway Locks, the addition includes 700 feet of undeveloped 
Crooked Lake shoreline. The scenic shoreline  
provides outstanding waterfowl, fisheries, and wetland habitat. 
	 Earlier this fall, a family foudation offered a generous pledge of 
$15,000 as a 1:1 matching grant toward the final $25,000 needed to meet 
the $100,000 goal. Additional suport was given from the Oleson Foun-
dation, the Pickerel-Crooked Lake Association, the Petoskey-Harbor 
Springs Area Community Foundation, and more than $40,000 in  
donations from Crooked and Pickerel lake residents. 
	 “This was a true partnership project pulling together so many 
avenues of support to protect a cherished waterway,” said Senior Land 
Protection Specialist Ty Ratliff.

Growing the Ponshewaing Nature Preserve
After decades of no known successful loon nestings on 
Crooked Lake in Emmet County, this mother loon hatched 
and raised two young near Rocky Point. photo credit: Gene Klco.

“It’s hardly a coincidence that LTC preserves and successful loon 
nest sites go hand in hand.” - Jeff Lange, LoonCorps Coordinator

land protection

LOONS & PROTECTED LAND: According to 
LoonCorps Coordinator Jeff Lange, a new loon 
nesting platform is planned to be situated 
very close to the Ponshewaing Preserve. This 
past summer, loons successfully nested on 
Crooked Lake raising two chicks east of Rocky 
Point Cove (see photo above). “Loon rafts on 
Pickerel Lake, Round Lake, and all three on 
Crooked Lake are adjacent to LTC preserve 
properties. It’s hardly a coincidence that LTC 
preserves and successful loon nest sites go 
hand in hand,” Jeff said. (photo by Gene Klco)
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After decades of no known successful loon nestings on 
Crooked Lake in Emmet County, this mother loon hatched 
and raised two young near Rocky Point. photo credit: Gene Klco.

land protection

ted to the Forest Legacy Program. That 
year, the project did not score high enough 
for funding, but this didn’t stop the partners 
from trying again. The application was sub-
mitted again in 2010 and while the project 
scored better, it was still not high enough to 
qualify for funding. Undaunted, the group 
did not yet throw in the towel. This time, 
they scaled the project back to include 750 
acres and gave the project a new name: 
Gitcha-ninj Nebish Forest (an Ottawa name 
meaning “Big Finger Water”) resubmitting 
their application one more time. The third 
time was a charm, and a $1 million grant 
was approved in 2013. The LLCC did a 
bargain-sale of their conservation easement, 
bringing the payment to $900,000. The 
funding was officially awarded late this past 
summer.
	 David Gladstone was director of the 
LLCC through much of the application 
process. “The intention was always to keep the west end of the 
camp property wild, but intentions give way to pressures and there 
was always the risk that it could have been sold off in the future,” 
Gladstone says. “This was seen as a way of protecting it for perpetu-
ity to use it as it had always been used keeping with the value we 
had always professed. It also provided an influx of money into the 
association to help sustain the camp. The cottager community is 
really quite thrilled that they have acted in a way that protects the 
land forever.”	  
	 Current camp director, Jim Willford, explains that this multi-
year process has renewed the camp’s commitment to teaching a land 
ethic in their camp curriculum. “While I had nothing to do with the 
project, I came in for the benefit of the celebration and the oppor-
tunity to move forward.” Willford explains that the camp plans to 
expand the forest conservation education component during their 
nine weeks of summer camps to further the message of healthy 
forests and land conservation.  
	 The conservation easement will be held by the State of Michi-
gan, and ensures that this land will remain protected, a working 
forest, and will provide continued public access.		

Lake Louise Protection  
continued from cover
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“Anyone who has driven down Thumb Lake 
Road past this property (especially in autumn) 
has had the privilege of experiencing one 
of northern Michigan’s hidden treasures.  So 
the desire to protect such a beautiful natural 
resource was inherent.  When you add that 
to the conviction of the landowner and the 
unwavering support of a partner like Little Tra-
verse Conservancy, we knew that we would be 
able to overcome whatever obstacles we met 
along the way.  We had to make adjustments 
to our proposal to make it more competitive at 
the national level, deal with unexpected com-
plications, and maneuver through a bureau-
cratic maze but the end result is well worth all 
of the effort that it took to achieve! “ 
- Kerry Wieber, Department of Natural Resources  

Lake Louise  
Camp

Land protected 
with a  

conservation 
easement



What do our conservation easements protect?
Conservation easements voluntary legal agreements that 
restrict development on privately-owned property.  Bald 
Eagles have been reported from 30 different conservation 
easement protected properties within the five counties that 
we serve, while 24 different threatened or endangered spe-
cies have been documented across 47 easement properties. 

Menonaqua Preserve Grows 
FAMILY DONATES IN MEMORY OF SON

A five-acre addition to the Elbert Family  
Nature Preserve near Crooked Lake was recently 
donated, bringing the preserve to 74 acres. 

Elbert Family  
Nature Preserve 

Ten acres were recently purchased with funds 
from the Harbor Springs Greenbelt Program 
to add onto the Menonaqua Woods Nature 
Preserve. Largely wooded with a combination 
of mixed northern hardwoods and lowland 
conifers, this land is part of a large complex of 
protected lands surrounding Harbor Springs 
proper. 

land protection

Awake Ye  
Sleeping Giants
Given their vast and growing 
network of protected lands, the 
Cornell Lab of Ornithology’s 
2015 Annual Report says land 
trusts are the sleeping giant in 
bird conservation. In the future, 
the Lab hopes to offer a suite of 
services for land trusts to help 
support the more than 100 bird 
species with breeding distribu-
tions primarily on private lands.  
Their report also summarizes 
research that shows birders  
are tops among outdoor  
recreationists for engaging  
in conservation activities.
  
 

Red-breasted Nuthatch at Waldron 
Fen Preserve/Darrell Lawson 
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A New Category of Protected Lands 
WORKING FOREST RESERVES

IN 1986, THE CONSERVANCY ACCEPTED A 70-ACRE LAND DONATION,  
the Sims-Moffatt Preserve, that was enrolled in the Commercial Forest Act Program 
(CFA). CFA designation means it has and always will be actively managed for timber.  
	 Over the years, a few other preserves have been accepted that include CFA designa-
tion including the Offield Family Nature Preserve. And this fall, the Conservancy re-
ceived the last of a 1,200-acre land gift consisting of 17 parcels enrolled in CFA, prompt-
ing us to create a new category of protected lands: Working Forest Reserves.  
	 While the majority of the organization’s lands are traditional nature preserves with 
a “hands off” management philosophy, the forests of Working Forest Reserves will be 
carefully managed. In order to distinguish working reserve lands from traditional nature 
preserves, we will be using a different colored sign (see photo above right).
	 Lands enrolled in the Commercial Forest Act Program must have a forest manage-
ment plan on file with the state, and the land must be managed for long-term timber 
production. The CFA also requires that the land be open to the public for hunting,  
fishing, and trapping. Removing a property from CFA involves paying a penalty.
	 As part of its forest management plan, selective logging will periodically  
occur on our CFA lands. This logging will occur in a sustainable manner following 
closely managed guidelines outlined by a professional forester with input from a wildlife 
biologist. While the initial appearance of the reserve may seem unsightly, proper forest 
management will eventually enhance the biodiversity and health of the property by 
mimicking natural disturbance, suppressing forest diseases, and allowing native vegeta-
tion to thrive. 
	 “We want the public to be assured that we are engaging in a very thorough and con-
scientious process to ensure the long-term management of our working reserve lands,” 
said Kieran Fleming, the Conservancy’s director of land protection and stewardship. 
“We have worked hard to ensure that our forestry practices are following best protocols 
for sustainable forestry, meaning that we are actively harvesting timber, but doing so 
in a way that maintains the integrity of the forest so that it will be here and healthy for 
future generations.”
	 Nationwide and statewide, the practice of forest management on conservancy-
owned lands is not uncommon. And for many years, LTC has harvested pine plantations 
that are composed of Scotch pine or other exotic species on nature preserves. 	  
	 “For the Conservancy, this is about balance” added Fleming, “we have thousands of 
acres on which we simply let nature take its course. In a hundred years, many of these 
will resemble a form of ‘old growth’ forest. And that’s great but we also feel it is ap-
propriate to own Working Forest Reserves that will have a more active management 
philosophy. This will enable us to diversify our forest habitats for the benefit of a wider 
variety of wildlife. All told, these are currently less than 10% of our holdings.”  
	

CFA Land 
at a Glance

Michigan’s commercial forest 
program provides a tax incen-
tive to landowners who manage 
their property for long-term 
timber production. Landown-
ers enrolled in the program pay 
reduced property taxes and 
the state of Michigan pays an 
additional amount to counties 
where the land is enrolled to 
help make-up for the tax reduc-
tion.
	  
The Commercial Forest Act 
requires that landowners man-
age the property for commercial 
timber production and must 
have a written management 
plan. It also requires that land-
owners must allow foot access 
to allow the general public the 
privilege of hunting, fishing , or 
trapping on commercial forest 
land. 
	  
More information can be found 
at the Michigan Department of 
Natural Resources website.
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August 26-Novem__ber , 2015 

special gifts

Memorial Gifts

Dorothy Aufranc 
Birchwood Association of Mullett Lake 
 
Hanna Marie Campbell 
Mrs. Barbara Bohls Graham 
 
Steve Chatters 
Ms. Jane Bruce 
 
James Lee Dale 
Dick and Veroneze Strader 
 
James Farley 
Cordelia Westwater Robinson & Hugh N. Westwater 
 
Mr. Charles “Chick”  Fisher, III 
Mrs. Walter L. Ross, II 
 
Donna Rae Gaunt 
Ms. Joan Caldwell

Gilbert Gove 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert B. Sellers 
 
June Grundy 
Birchwood Association of Mullett Lake 
 
Elizabeth Austin  Hall 
Mr. Walter Scott 
 
Frank Harris 
Mr. and Mrs. Ian Bund 
 
Eugene C. Herzog 
Walt and Susan Coyle 
Dr. Edward and Joanne Loniewski 
Mark and Mary Ann (Loniewski) Ransler 
 
Jack Herzog 
Walt and Susan Coyle 
Mr. Peter Cullman 
 
Mrs. Betty Howe 
Mr. and Mrs. Clarence C. Barksdale 
Mrs. William Barnes, III 
Mr. and Mrs. Jacob Bunn, IV 
Mr. and Mrs. Phillip G. Chamberlain 
Lisa Crowder & Margaret Seropyian 
Mr. and Mrs. James K. Dobbs, III 
Jim and Ginny Eckhoff 
Ms. Adele Edwards and Family 
Mr. and Mrs. James H. Everest 
Mrs. Jean I. Everest 
Paul and Lori Fenton 
Mrs. Alfred J. Fisher, Jr. 

Mr. and Mrs. Johnson Hightower 
Mr. and Mrs. Richard C. Holton 
Mr. Thomas H. Horner 
Mr. and Mrs. Nelson Howe, II 
Matter Family Office 
Mr. and Mrs. Richard M. Parker 
Mr. Roy Pfautch 
Mrs. Walter L. Ross, II 
Mr. and Mrs. David C. Searles 
Mr. and Mrs. William J. Soter 
Todd and Valerie Terry

Carol Kromer 
Birchwood Association of Mullett Lake 
 
John Maximiuk 
Ms. Lucille Daniels 
Mr. Paul C. Daniels 
 
Anne C. McClure 
Cordelia Westwater Robinson & Hugh N. Westwater 
Mrs. Margaret Winslow 
 
June Muchmore 
Birchwood Association of Mullett Lake 
	  
Paxson Offield 
Between the Covers 
Mr. and Mrs. James C. Fabiano, Sr.  
Gib and Jennifer James 
Cordelia Westwater Robinson & Hugh N. Westwater 
Mrs. Margaret Winslow 
 
Jennie Peterson 
Mrs. Barbara Bohls Graham 
 
Suzanne Fitzsimons Reynolds 
Cordelia Westwater Robinson & Hugh N. Westwater 
 
Elizabeth “Libby” Ross 
Mrs. William Barnes, III 
Mr. and Mrs. James K. Dobbs, III 
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Townsend Driggs 
Mrs. Walter L. Ross, II 
Cordelia Westwater Robinson & Hugh N. Westwater 
 
Judy Rossman 
Karen and David Hill 
 
Alice Roth 
Ms. Darleen Roth Flaherty 
 
David A. Roth 
Ms. Darleen Roth Flaherty 
 

Sarah Schwartz 
Joseph and Diane Brandonisio 
 
Louise Arbaugh Shumway 
Anonymous  
 
David Watson Smith 
Cedric & Mori Richner 
 
George Spanos 
Seberon and Dianne Litzenburger 
 
Sally Stebbins 
Mrs. Joey Arbaugh 
Ms. Joan Brigham 
Mr. and Mrs. Ian Bund 
Randy and Susan Clara 
Mr. and Mrs. John S. Coleman 
Ron and Anne Koontz 
Doug Fuller and Martha Lancaster 
Mrs. Gayle Lomas 
Janice Quailey and Larry Myers 
Ms. Janet Pankey 
Frances Santoro and Paul Revard 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Sandford 
Cindy Donahey & Art Schoolmaster 
Jamila Boulima and Malcolm Stebbins 
Ms. Laura Stebbins 
Mrs. John Summers 
Bill and Susan Trimble 
Mr. and Mrs. Jason Weakly 
 
Barbara Ann Martin Vonnegut 
Ms. Linda Kraatz 
Mrs. Joan Seif 
Mr. and Mrs. David and Nonie Vonnegut-   	      	
     Gabovitch 

 

Honorariums 
 
David Mengebier in honor of Bosses Day 
David’s Consumers Energy Staff 
 
In Honor ofJohn & Rita Picton  
Tom, Alison and Brian Rink 
 
Kiefer Pirrung & Molly Parker in honor  
of their engagement 
Mrs. Anne D. Wallace
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environmental education

Sarah Schwartz 
Joseph and Diane Brandonisio 
 
Louise Arbaugh Shumway 
Anonymous  
 
David Watson Smith 
Cedric & Mori Richner 
 
George Spanos 
Seberon and Dianne Litzenburger 
 
Sally Stebbins 
Mrs. Joey Arbaugh 
Ms. Joan Brigham 
Mr. and Mrs. Ian Bund 
Randy and Susan Clara 
Mr. and Mrs. John S. Coleman 
Ron and Anne Koontz 
Doug Fuller and Martha Lancaster 
Mrs. Gayle Lomas 
Janice Quailey and Larry Myers 
Ms. Janet Pankey 
Frances Santoro and Paul Revard 
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Sandford 
Cindy Donahey & Art Schoolmaster 
Jamila Boulima and Malcolm Stebbins 
Ms. Laura Stebbins 
Mrs. John Summers 
Bill and Susan Trimble 
Mr. and Mrs. Jason Weakly 
 
Barbara Ann Martin Vonnegut 
Ms. Linda Kraatz 
Mrs. Joan Seif 
Mr. and Mrs. David and Nonie Vonnegut-   	      	
     Gabovitch 

 

Honorariums 
 
David Mengebier in honor of Bosses Day 
David’s Consumers Energy Staff 
 
In Honor ofJohn & Rita Picton  
Tom, Alison and Brian Rink 
 
Kiefer Pirrung & Molly Parker in honor  
of their engagement 
Mrs. Anne D. Wallace

St. Ignace 2nd graders at Thorne Swift Nature Preserve

Cedarville elementary students 
at the Derby Preserve.

Harbor Springs 8th graders at 
Offield Preserve.

Wolverine high schoolers studying Wilderness  
Survival at Greenwood Foundation property.

This past fall, 67 education groups (1,251 students) participated in a 
Little Traverse Conservancy environmental education outing.

partnering with TIP OF MITT WATERSHED COUNCIL’S 
Watershed Academy  

For the 2nd school season, LTC educators assisted with 
the Tip of the Mitt Watershed Council’s Watershed  
Academy program. This exciting new hands-on  
program involves high school students learning about 
their local watershed by participating in the Watershed 
Council’s stream monitoring program. This past fall, 
classes from Alanson, Boyne City, East Jordan, Harbor 
Springs and Pellston High Schools were involved.  
Tip of the Mitt staff meets with the students in the 
classroom and in the field with a portion of the field 
day taking students to an LTC nature preserve near the 
stream monitoring site to learn about the connection 
between land use and water quality. 

Registration for winter programs begins 
December 1 with programs running 
January 12 – February 26, 2016.
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New Members

Wish List
Kitchen Dining Table

Pots and Pans for Intern House 
DJI Osmo Handheld, Stabilized Video 

Camera 
New Drills 
Drill Press

Snowmobile Trailer 
 

Friends and Benefactors
Businesses
Consumers Energy

Families/Individuals
Mr. and Mrs. Ian Bund
Mr. Ralph R. Carruthers
William and Deborah Hodges
Brian and Jean Hunt
Lara and John Killgore
Mark and Denise Lammert
Mr. and Mrs. Tad M. Malpass
Martha and Mark Patterson
Mrs. Margaret Winslow

Contributing Members
Businesses
Fox Charlevoix

Families/Individuals
Mark and Karen Aepelbacher
Mr. and Mrs. James N. Bilbrey
Mr. Richard C. Deming
Ms. Gretchen Dorian
Ms. Barbra Druffel
Dr. and Mrs. John H. Duiven
Kelland and Melaine Farler
Mr. and Mrs. Jim Foreman
Dan and Leah Gabrek
Mr. and Mrs. William Haag
Mr. Darby Harris
Ronald and Cynthia Kloss
John and Tina Lorenger

The Conservancy would like to thank the following new members and Friends or Benefactors who are 
new donors or increased their giving within that level from August 25, 2015 to November 20, 2015.

John and Grace Lowell
Robert and Carol May
Kevin Kavanaugh and Renee McDuffee
Richard and Sunny Meeker
James and Dianne Myers
Dr. Owen Z. Perlman
Drs. George and Marilyn Pramstaller
Heather Rinkel
Mr. and Mrs. Peter Roesner
Thomas and Jeanne Schmidt
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew Shaw
Stephen W. and Janice Smith
Joseph and Carol Steger
Elizabeth Holowinski and Gabriel Valle
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Which preserves will be groomed?

at Susan Creek Preserve....

MAKING ROOM FOR THE SCHOOL BUS

Planned Parking Areas for Better Use 

at McCune Preserve...

EMMET COUNTY 
Goodhart Farms Preserve
3.5 miles  
Offield Family Preserve 
4.5 miles

McCune Preserve 
2.5 miles  
Waldron Fen Preserve 
2 miles 

CHEBOYGAN COUNTY
Banwell Family Preserve
3.5 miles

Chaboiganing Preserve /  
Colonial Point Memorial Forest
3.5 miles  

CHARLEVOIX COUNTY
Driggers Preserve
1 mile

The Hill Preserve
2 miles   Rogers Family Homestead 
1 mile  
Wisser-Saworski Preserve
1.5 miles

MACKINAC COUNTY  
Birge Preserve
2 miles

Derby Preserve
1.5 miles

Attention Nordic Skiers
& Snowshoers*

Two of LTC’s most popular nature preserves had a shared problem:  
Because their parking areas were not large enough for a school bus, it has been a challenge for 
classes to visit . New parking areas will not make it safer for kid dropoff and parent parking! 

...our neighboring landowner, Consumer’s Energy, do-
nated half an acre of land that includes 400 feet of front-
age along US-31. This gift, valued at $30,000, allows the 
Conservancy to expand the parking area at the existing 
location so that it will be safe for a school bus to pull in 

and turn around off of busy US-31.

...the previous parking area off of Maxwell Road was slanted 
and often iced up during the winter, and was not large 

enough for a school bus at any time of the year. A generous 
grant from the Petoskey-Harbor Springs Area Community 
Foundation enabled the Conservancy to add a whole new 

larger and flatter parking area to the west end of this  
popular community preserve. 

New McCune 
Preserve parking 
area off of  
Berger Road 
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*Snowshoers are reminded to please 
stay off of groomed ski tracks.



business members

FRIENDS and BENEFACTORS
*Denotes Benefactor Gift of $1,000 or 
more; Friends contribute $500 or more)
*Arbor Associates
*John and Sandy Baker
*Belle Aquatic
Big Stone Bay Fishery, Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. John R. Birdzell
Chase Bank of Petoskey
*Chemical Bank 
Circuit Controls Corporation 
Citizens National Bank of Cheboygan	  
Consumers Energy
Cottage Company of Harbor Springs
Crooked Tree Breadworks
Dam Site Inn
Decca Digital
Devon Title
*EJ USA, Inc.
Evergreen Lawn Care
*James and Evangeline Fabiano
First Community Bank
*Mr. and Mrs. Walter Fisher
Jeff and Karen Ford
*Mr. David G. Frey
* Mr. John M. Frey
*Mr.  and Mrs. Edward Frey, Jr.
*Mr. and Mrs. Charles Gano
*Dr. and Mrs. John Hall
Mr. and Mrs. Wes Hovey
*Mr. and Mrs. David Irish
Kilwin’s Quality Confections, Inc.
*Dave Kring Chevrolet-Cadillac
*L’Arbre Croche Realty
*Dr. and Mrs. A. Timothy Linehan
Litzenburger Landscaping, Ltd.
Longton Hall
Ted and Kay Lunt
*Mr. and Mrs. Webb Martin
Drs. Vaughn and Harriet McGraw
Mr. and Mrs. Robert E. Mossburg
*Northern Trust
Nub’s Nob Ski Area
John and Lani Ochs
Mr. and Mrs. Peter L. Pappas
*Petoskey Plastics
Pirate’s Cove Adventure Golf
Reusch Jew
*Richner & Richner, LLC
Dr. Jeffrey and Frances Shepard
Mr. and Mrs. Gregory R. Skau
*Dr. and Mrs. John H. Tanton
Frank and Barbara Taylor
Taylor Rental Center
Tom’s Mom’s Cookies
Van Dam Custom Boats
*Volles, Toal & Post Diversified Port-
folios
*Zoo-De-Mackinac, Inc.
 

OTHER BUSINESS AND  
PROFESSIONAL  
CONTRIBUTORS
 
Al Meda Chocolates
Al and Jim’s Tree Service
Alaska and Beyond
American Home Technology, Inc.
American Spoon Foods
Andrew Kan Travel Service
Dr. and Mrs. Mark Antonishen
Arfstrom Pharmacies, Inc.
Associated Benefits Group
Atchison Paper and Supply
Dr. and Mrs. Khalil A. Attie
Avis Rent A Car
Dr. and Mrs. Steven J. Baker
Bar Harbor
Steve and Gretchen Olsen Barney
Barrette Construction, Inc.
Dr. Arnold G. Bauer
Bay Inn of Petoskey
Bear River Electric
Bearcub Outfitters
Beaver Island Boat Company
Beaver Island Toy Museum
Becky Thatcher Designs
Dr. Harry and Roberta Begley, Jr.
Benchmark Engineering, Inc.
Dr. Andy and Mary Bielaczyc
Bingham Insurance Service
Birchwood Construction
Birchwood Property Management
Elizabeth Blair Fine Pearls
Dr. Paul and Lisa Blanchard
Bob-In Again
Boyne City Ace Hardware
Brady’s Carpet Cleaning
Brek-n-Ridge Farm
Erik and Meredith Brown
Mr. and Mrs. Steven Brown
Brown Motors
Mr. and Mrs. Max Bunker
Burns & Eustice Insurance Agency
Burt Lake Marina, Inc.
Buyers Broker of Northern Michigan
By the Bay
Dr. Louis and Sally Cannon
Mr. and Mrs. Dan Carmichael
John and Nona Carr
Frank and Eva Carswell
Center For Financial  
      Management One
Chase Painting, LLC
Charlevoix State Bank
Charlevoix Veterinary Hospital
City Park Grill
Classic Instruments
James and Susan Conboy

Pat Cormican, Realtor
Tiffany Moore & Dr. David Corteville
Dr. and Mrs. Murray A. Cotter
Mr. and Mrs. James V. Cusenza
Roger and Anette Cyr
D. Scott Outdoors, LLC
Dr. and Mrs. Allen Damschroder
Jack and Jenny Deegan
Derrer Oil and Propane Company
Dr. John and Sally Devor
Richard and Laura Dinon
Dr. and Mrs. Michael Doctor
Michael and Karen Donnelly
Dr. John and Geralyn Doskoch
Drs. James and Maureen Doull
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy Duffy
Dr. Kelly and Gary Dumas
East Jordan Plastics, Inc.
Katie Parker and Bert Ebbers
Mike and Cheryl Eberhart
Edgewater Inn Condominium Hotel
Dr. and Mrs. James Ehrnst
Emmet Brick & Block Co.
Emmet County Lakeshore Assoc.
Emphasis Software
Judge James and Suzanne Erhart
Mr. Tom Fairbairn, Sr.
W. W. Fairbairn and Sons, Inc.
Dr. and Mrs. Charles Farrugia
Dr. and Mrs. Robert G. Fawcett
Ferguson and Chamberlain Assoc.
Paul and Susan Fifer
Fifth Third Bank - Petoskey
First National Bank - St. Ignace
Fisher Leasing, Inc.
Flowers from Sky’s the Limit
Foot Performance Center
Mr. and Mrs. John E. Fought
Fox Charlevoix
Dr. and Mrs. Reed Freidinger
Freshwater Benthic Services
Dr. Gerald A. And Sharon Gadowski
Gattle’s
Jennifer Buchanan Gelb & Simon Gelb  
Gingerbread House 
Dr. Andrea and Guy Golembiewski
Mr. and Mrs. James Gracy
Graham Real Estate
Grandpa Shorter’s Gifts
John and Jeri Griffin
Dr. Janice Griffin
Dr. Joe and Kathryn Guild
Mr. Gary Gurizzian
Gurney’s Bottle Shop
Dr. Richard and Margaret Hagelberg
Dr. Joseph and Lyn Hance
HANNI Gallery
Harbor Brenn Agencies
Harbor Springs IGA
Harbor Wear

Dr. Mike and Andrea Harmeling
Michael and Claudia Harrington
Dr. Jane K. Harris
Mr. and Mrs. Stewart Hayes
Dr. and Mrs. Douglas D. Hebert
Dr. Clare and David Heidtke
Dr. and Mrs. Hashem M. Hilal
Hilda
Niles K. and Shirley A. Hill
Hinkley Yacht Sales - Harbor Springs
Ms. Margo L. Hodder
Dr. K. and Mrs. Frederick Hoffmann
Mr. and Mrs. William W. Hofmann
Holiday Vacation Rentals
Mr. Louis J. Hollow
Horton Bay General Store
Howe Interlakes Marine, Inc.
Bob and Karel Howse
Dr. Charles Huebner
Independent Management Services
Indian River Marina
Ironwood Construction Company
Christian and Amy Janssens
Dr. Tim and Carol Jarvi
Dr. Jim and Rebecca Jeakle
Dr. Loyal Jodar
Judge and Mrs. Charles W. Johnson
Sheridan Jones Landscape Architect
Dr. and Mrs. John Karkosak
Drs. Andris and Irene Kazmers
Kelbel Pharmacy, Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. James J. Kelbel, Jr.
Ken’s Village Market
Mr. Robert C. Kerzka
Dr. and Mrs. Benjamin Kleinstiver
Kloss Construction 
Mr. and Mrs. William Kolinski
Michael and Linda Konicki
Korthase Flinn Insurance & Financial
   Services
Dr. and Mrs. Michael Koskus
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Kowalski
Dr. and Mrs. Richard A. Kutcipal
L. S. Design
Dr. Russell and Suzanne LaBeau
Lakeside Construction
Landscape Logic
Laramie Crane Rental LLC
Latitude 45 Bicycles and Fitness
Lauer Pest Control
Mr. and Mrs. Dan Ledingham
Legs Inn
Martin and Susan Letts
Dr. Donna Leveckis
Dr. John Lignell
Dr. Alex Lipman
Seberon and Dianne Litzenburger
Dr. and Mrs. Carl R. Luepnitz
Lynx Eye Communications
M. C. Planning and Design

Thank you to our 2015     Business Supporters!
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business members

Dr. Mike and Andrea Harmeling
Michael and Claudia Harrington
Dr. Jane K. Harris
Mr. and Mrs. Stewart Hayes
Dr. and Mrs. Douglas D. Hebert
Dr. Clare and David Heidtke
Dr. and Mrs. Hashem M. Hilal
Hilda
Niles K. and Shirley A. Hill
Hinkley Yacht Sales - Harbor Springs
Ms. Margo L. Hodder
Dr. K. and Mrs. Frederick Hoffmann
Mr. and Mrs. William W. Hofmann
Holiday Vacation Rentals
Mr. Louis J. Hollow
Horton Bay General Store
Howe Interlakes Marine, Inc.
Bob and Karel Howse
Dr. Charles Huebner
Independent Management Services
Indian River Marina
Ironwood Construction Company
Christian and Amy Janssens
Dr. Tim and Carol Jarvi
Dr. Jim and Rebecca Jeakle
Dr. Loyal Jodar
Judge and Mrs. Charles W. Johnson
Sheridan Jones Landscape Architect
Dr. and Mrs. John Karkosak
Drs. Andris and Irene Kazmers
Kelbel Pharmacy, Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. James J. Kelbel, Jr.
Ken’s Village Market
Mr. Robert C. Kerzka
Dr. and Mrs. Benjamin Kleinstiver
Kloss Construction 
Mr. and Mrs. William Kolinski
Michael and Linda Konicki
Korthase Flinn Insurance & Financial
   Services
Dr. and Mrs. Michael Koskus
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Kowalski
Dr. and Mrs. Richard A. Kutcipal
L. S. Design
Dr. Russell and Suzanne LaBeau
Lakeside Construction
Landscape Logic
Laramie Crane Rental LLC
Latitude 45 Bicycles and Fitness
Lauer Pest Control
Mr. and Mrs. Dan Ledingham
Legs Inn
Martin and Susan Letts
Dr. Donna Leveckis
Dr. John Lignell
Dr. Alex Lipman
Seberon and Dianne Litzenburger
Dr. and Mrs. Carl R. Luepnitz
Lynx Eye Communications
M. C. Planning and Design

M & M Plumbing, Heating & Cooling
Dr. and Mrs. Patrick Maloney
Dr. Melanie Manary
Ms. Janet Mancinelli
Dr. and Mrs. Richard Mansfield
Dr. Kevin M. and Jennifer Markham
John and Joan Marshall
Mr. and Mrs. James F. Martin
Dr. and Mrs. Ted B. Martin
Dr. Julie Martinson
Mary Ellen’s Place
Mr. and Mrs. Neil Marzella
David and Joy McBride
Pat McFall
Dr. and Mrs. Mark A. McMurray
Dr. and Mrs. William Meengs
Ms. Kate Melby
Meyer Ace Hardware
Michael’s Locksmith Service
Michigan Lake Products
Michigan Outdoor Advertising
Michigan Scientific Corp.
Drs. William and Jane Millar
Mr. and Mrs. Philip H. Millard
Mitchell Graphics
Donald and Elizabeth Molosky
Drs. Robert and Kimberly Molter
Monarch Garden and Floral Design
Dr. Marshall and Jan Morley
Mueller Electric Company
Dr. Lloyd L. Mrstik

Stephen and Anne Murray
Music Makers of Petoskey
Jan Miller and Tom Newberry
Dr. and Mrs. Edward Newcomb
North Country Restorations
Northern Star Broadcasting
Northern Michigan Construction
Pat O’Brien & Associates Real Estate
Dr. and Mrs. Gilbert O’Gawa
Shawn Cordes-Osborne Law Office
Osborne & Associates, Ameriprise
   Financial
Dr. James and Beverly Osetek
Mr. and Mrs. Verne Osterlund
The Outfitter
Palette Bistro
Jan and Frank Parkinson
Peggy’s Gardening, Inc.
Performance Engineers, Inc.
Petoskey Moving Company
Sandra Planisek
Polly’s Planting and Plucking
Dr. and Mrs. Jeffrey L. Porter
Drs. George and Marilyn Pramstaller
Preston Feather Building Centers
The Print Shop
Mr. H. Roy Pulaski
Rasmussen, Teller, O’Neil &  
     Christman
Dr. and Mrs. John Rasmussen
Dr. and Mrs. Paul W. Reed

Resort Reservations
Dr. and Mrs. Craig Reynolds
Roast and Toast Coffee Shop
Dr. Bradford Rowe
Ryde Marina Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Gary J. Schafer
E.J. Schan Jewelers
Stefan and Kim Scholl
Laurie Seltenright
Trisha and Marcia Shattuck
Shingle Roofing Service, Inc.
Dr. and Mrs. James M. Shirilla
Hugh Melling and Denise Simon
Site Planning Development, Inc.
Dr. Edward and Jill Bradley Smith
Daniel Buday and  
     Dr. Deborah Smith
Mr. and Mrs. Melvyn L. Smith
Ms. Sara E. Smith
Mr. W. William Smith
Dr. and Mrs. Ronald D. Snyder
Steve and Julie Spencer
Dr. and Mrs. Douglas J. Springborn
Bill and Betsy Stewart
Stoney Acre Grill
Dr. Jim and Sue Straley
Sturgeon River Pottery
Patrick and Lois Sullivan
Sam and Mary Lou Supernaw
Teddy Griffin’s Road House

Three Pines Studio & Gallery
Toski Sands Market & Wine Shop
Trout Creek Condominiums
Touring Gear
Dr. and Mrs. Miles W. Trumble
Turkey’s Café and Pizzeria
Dr. and Mrs. Ronald D. VandenBrink
Dr. Tim VanEvery
Van’s Business Machines
VanTreese and Associates
Gordon and Susan VanWieren
Dr. and Mrs. Daniel J. VerBurg
Dr. Steven and Julie Voci
Dr. Steven and Connie Vorenkamp
Ward and Eis Gallery
Dr. Emmaline Weidman and  
     Daniel Kantor
Drs. Mark and Susan Weiss
Wentworth Builders, Inc.
Ms. Jill W helan
Adie Wieland
Dr. and Mrs. Timothy Wilcox
Dr. and Mrs. Harold J. Willens
Mike and Catherine Winnell
Todd and Jennifer Winnell
Woods and Water Ecotours
Mr. and Mrs. Floyd Wright
Joel and Dorothy Wurster
Ye Nyne Olde Holles Golf Club
Yoga Roots
Dr. Anna and John Young
Dr. and Mrs. Louis R. Zako 
Dr. Beverly Zelt

Thank you to our 2015     Business Supporters!

BUSINESS PROFILE

Indian River Marina 
Mike & Sherri Ryan and Ed & Kathy Deenihan

MIKE RYAN WAS BORN AND RAISED NEAR DETROIT, BUT 
grew up traveling to the family cottage in Gaylord where, over 
the years, he developed a passion for boating. He and his wife 
Sherri knew early on that if they ever had the opportunity, 
they would move north to live year round. In 1990, the couple 
was able to fulfill that dream when Mike started working for 
a marine business in Gaylord. Soon, he found a new career in 
the software business, but his heart was always in the boating 
world. As luck would have it, an opportunity arose to purchase 
the Indian River Marina and — in partnership with his sister 
and brother-in-law — the families purchased the marina in May 
2014. While Mike and Sherri still live in Gaylord where they have 
raised their three sons, it is just a short trip north on I-75 for 
Mike to commute to his office along the shore of Indian River. 
	 “We are thrilled to be back in this line of work and to now 
be part of a long history with this marina,” Mike says.  “Every 
day of the boating season, we have people come in who want 
to explore the inland waterway and they never come back 
disappointed,” he adds.  “Even my business partner and brother-
in-law who now lives full time in California never ceases to love 
his returns to this region and our quality of life, good people, 
and beautiful natural resources.” 
	 “We support the Conservancy because we value your 
work and fully realize how it is protecting those very things 
that make our business succeed. Any way we can support the 
Conservancy’s work is money well spent!”
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VOLUNTEER PROFILE 
Building Boxes In Honor of Local Conservationist

	 As a tribute to their longtime  
friend, Packy Offield, two families have  
donated their time to construct 20 
kestrel boxes to be used with the 
Conservancy’s Kestrel Box Monitoring 
Program. Packy first funded the Con-
servancy’s program in 2012 as part of 
the nationwide efforts of The Peregrine 
Fund to help ensure the success of the 
smallest falcons, the American Kestrel.
	 Packy, who passed away last sum-
mer, is remembered for his passionate 
support of conservation causes and for 
his lifelong community philanthropy.
	 “I wanted to commemmorate 
Packy as a friend and to thank him for his  
support of conservation and of Little Traverse Conservancy,” says 
John Baker who knew Packy since they were both kids. Greg and 
Beth Skau were also friends with Packy and Greg once took a trip 
with Packy to Argentina as part of The Peregrine Fund. 

This season 33 kestrel boxes monitored on nature preserves  
and conservation easements. Here is what was observed:
•	 Seven boxes were inhabited by nesting pairs, six of those fledged young;
•	 Eggs from one of the seven nests were eaten by a predator;
•	 Six chicks from two nest boxes were banded by a licensed bird-bander; 
•	 Three boxes had European starling nests in them;
•	 One box had a great crested flycatcher nest;
•	 Seven boxes saw no bird activity;
•	 At four box locations, kestrels were seen near a box but were not using 

the box itself, and two of those reported seeing fledglings nearby; and
•	 Eight boxes were unreported. 
We are still seeking monitors for some of the newly built and installed nest  
boxes. Interested? Please call 231.347.0991 or contact cacia@landtrust.org. 

Stargazing AppS Recommended by Mary
With so much darkness in our day, it is the perfect time  
of year to turn your gaze starward and learn more about 
the wonderful night sky. We asked Mary Stewart  
Adams, Director of the International Dark Sky Park at  
The Headlands, to suggest her favorite dark sky apps  
and she recommends the following. Both are available for 
Apple or Android phones:

- Star Walk - $2.99 
- Distant Suns - $5.99

John Baker and Beth Skau building kestrel 
boxes, with the finished product below. 

 

Packy Offield

American Kestrel
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“This project is exactly what we imagine our new 
EcoStewards program to entail; engaging students in 
nature, on our preserves, and accomplishing something 
meaningful--adding several species of native wildflowers 
for the benefit of a host of creatures on up the food chain, 
even us, as we drive by and see the colors. Just wait!”  
—Conservation Easement Specialist Derek Shiels 

Restoring a Native Meadow  
with Seed Bombs 
 
As part of the Little Traverse Conservancy’s 
ongoing, multi-year project to restore the 
Meadowgate Nature Preserve to native species, 
Harbor Springs middle schoolers helped the 
Conservancy create and disperse hundreds of 
native seed bombs at the preserve this week. 
Conservancy staff worked alongside Kelli Pol-
ley’s Harbor Springs 6th graders to create the 
seed bombs in their class Monday afternoon. 
The following day, they traveled to the preserve 
along M-119 just outside of Harbor Springs 
to “disperse” or throw the bombs around the 
meadow. Middle School principal Wil Cwikiel 
helped direct the bombs by running along the 
meadow with a hoola hoop target. 

A grant from the Wildflower Association of 
Michigan allowed for the purchase of the na-
tive seeds. Clay for the seed bombs was donat-
ed by Stuchell Ceramics.

Seed Bombs!
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From the Director
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Reflections...Tom Bailey



NEW BOARD MEMBER INTERVIEW: Jim Kimmell

Thank you Toski Sands for 
donating proceeds from 
bag sales to LTC
 
Bo Mayfield for a refrigera-
tor for the office. 

Bruce Dawley for lending 
equipment to the steward-
ship staff.
 
Ed and Diane Strzelinski, 
Diane Winchell, and Jack 
Shimala for raking the trails 
at Darnton Preserve after 
loose pigs rooted them up!

 
Fred and Mary Clinton, Mark Prendeville, and Holly Willcome for help-
ing build the new trails at McCune Preserve.
 
Char-Em United Way Day of Caring Volunteer employees from Circuit 
Controls Corporation: Nick Brooks, Roger Fosmore, Jack George, Diane 
Morse, Greg Moyer, Sally White, and Phil Whittaker who helped build 
the trail to the Lake Michigan Shoreline. 
 
Char-Em United Way Day of Caring Volunteers from Petoskey High 
School who helped build new trails at McCune Nature Preserve.
 
Josh Epperly for his AmeriCorps service at LTC this year.
 
Fall field trips: Greenwood Foundation for hosting a hike this fall, 
Darrell Lawson for leading a birding field trip at Waldron Fen Preserve 
with 2” of new snow, and Mary Trout for leading our children’s birding 
programs and donating program materials. 

	 Like so many of us who have “discovered” northern 
Michigan, Joe Kimmel’s eyes shine when sharing the story 
of how he and his wife, Karen, first fell in love with this 
magical part of the world. 
	 As natives of southern Indiana, the couple had lived in 
Ann Arbor while Joe attended law school at the University 
of Michigan. But they had never traveled very far north 
until friends invited them to their Harbor Springs home. 
“After that visit, we started renting in Harbor Springs every 
summer,” Joe recalls. “First we just took a week, then two 
weeks, and then Karen and the kids would spend a whole 
month up north.” 
	 During those early years in Harbor, Joe met Dave Irish, 
owner of Irish Boat Shop and one of Little Traverse Conser-
vancy’s founders. “Dave introduced me to the Conservancy 
and we have been supporters ever since,” Joe says.
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Thank YOU
Fall Mailing Volunteers Sandy Festerling, Peggy Swenor, and RSVP 
Mailing volunteers Sally Bales, Marlene Bartson, Barb Bechhold, 
Gretchen Brown, Betty Deschermeier, Doris Lark, Sharon Leding-
ham, Nancy Staley, and Lurli Vaughan.
 
Trail use data analysis volunteers Tamara Stevens and Mary Jane 
Clayton.
 
Gow Litzenburger and Litzenburger Landscaping staff for mount-
ing and placing a memorial plaque and boulder at the Braun 
South Preserve.

LSSU Fisheries and Wildlife Club for clearing trails at Round Island 
Point Preserve and Ashley Moerke for providing chili for everyone.
 
Virginia Zimmerman, Elise Gibson, and Elise’s daughter Victoria 
Duda for cleaning up trash at the Banwell Preserve.
 
John Baker and Greg and Beth Skau for building Kestrel nest 
boxes.
 
Nathan Moffett for helping build kestrel boxes and prepare trails 
for winter XC ski grooming.
 
Harbor Springs Middle School Principal, Will Cwikiel, teacher Kelli 
Polleys, and her 6th grade science class for helping spread native 
wildflower seeds at the Meadowgate Preserve. Thank you also to 
Stuchell Ceramics for donated clay for Meadowgate Wildflower 
project.

Ginny Cole for helping education department update teacher 
database. 
 

	 This will have more and photo is coming!



 
Scan the codes below for LTC’s  
smart phone nature preserve 
app, available at no charge.  
The app includes info about 

LTC trails as well as other  
area trails such as the  

North Country Trail. 

iPhone Android

Little Traverse Conservancy, Inc.
3264 Powell Road
Harbor Springs, MI  49740-9469
231.347.0991 
www.landtrust.org 
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Molly Ames Baker 
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Michael Cameron
Michael Dow 
Mary Driggs
Frank Ettawageshik
Jeffrey S. Ford
James C. Gillingham 
John Griffin 
Dan Jarzabkowski 
Thomas Jeffs 
Paul C. Keiswetter 
Joseph W. Kimmell
Dave Kring 
Nancy Lindsay 
Dianne Litzenburger 
Lisa Loyd 
Neil Marzella 
Harriet McGraw 
David G. Mengebier 
Kerri Mertaugh 
Ashley Moerke 
Maureen Nicholson 
Dave Patterson 
R. Hamilton Schirmer 
Karie Slavik 
Marsha R. Tompkins
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EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR  

Thomas Lagerstrom  
ASSOCIATE DIRECTOR

Sarah Gurney 
ADMINISTRATIVE COORDINATOR 

Cacia Lesh 
VOLUNTEER COORDINATOR 

Melissa Hansen 
Sarah Mayhew
ENVIRONMENTAL EDUCATION 

Charles Dawley 
Caitlin Donnelly 
Josh Epperly 
Kieran Fleming 
Greta Jankoviak 
Mike Lynch 
Ty Ratliff 
Derek Shiels
LAND PROTECTION & STEWARDSHIP 

Anne Fleming
COMMUNICATIONS COORDINATOR 

Marty Amlin 
Dianne Litzenburger
VOLUNTEER EDITORS

Eastern Upper Peninsula Birding
Saturday, Jan 23rd              8am – 6pm
Join LTC staff and Petoskey Regional Audubon 
Society president Darrell Lawson for a full day of 
birding around the Eastern Upper Peninsula.  We 
will be targeting northern Owls and Northern Hawk 
as well as other winter birds such as Pine Siskin, 
Purple Finch, Common Redpoll, Pine Grosbeak, 
Red Crossbill, White-winged Crossbill, and Bohe-
mian Waxwing.  Sharp-tailed Grouse and Northern 
Shrike will almost certainly be encountered as 
well.  Cameras are welcome, but we will be moving 
frequently. Participation is limited to XX number of 
participants, so register early! In case of inclement 
weather, reschedule date is Sunday, January 24.
 
Greenwood Foundation Wildlife Adventure 
Saturday, January 30        10am - Noon
The Greenwood Foundation is a privately-owned 
property near Wolverine protected with a conserva-
tion easement held by LTC. Greenwood welcomes 
the public to enjoy and explore this more than 
1,700-acre remote property.  A groomed trail for 
skiers will lead you through the trail systems.There 
will also be a shorter route for those who desire 
to snowshoe. Please provide your own skis or 
snowshoes for this outing. Snowshoes are available 
for children 12 and under. Because this is private 
property, no dogs are allowed. Please arrive at least 
15 minutes early. 
 
Andreae – Banwell Ski and Snowshoe Event
Andreae & Banwell Preserves, Cheboygan Co.
Saturday January 30     1-4pm
Hike/ski/snowshoe the trails at the Andreae and 
Banwell Preserves with a destination in mind – 
the Andreae Cabin on the Pigeon River. Park at 
the Andreae Preserve and make your way to the 
Andreae Cabin, exploring the preserve trails at your 
leisure. At the cabin, hot cocoa and a warm fire will 
be waiting for you. This is one of our most exten-
sive trail systems and the ski/snowshoe trek can be 
anywhere from 4-6 miles out and back.
 

Knee High Naturalists
Round Lake Nature Preserve, Emmet County
Saturday, February 6       11am – 12 pm
TRACKS IN THE SNOW: Bring your 3-5 year old to ex-
plore animal tracks in winter!  They’ll discover what 
animals are active in winter and what their footprints 
look like. Indoor activities including a story and craft 
will be followed by a hike on packed trail to look for 
real tracks in the snow.  Siblings are welcome! 
 
Snowshoe Outing with Eric Hemenway
Stutsmanville Bog Preserve, Emmet County
Saturday, February 13 10am - Noon
In times past, the Odawa and other Great Lakes 
tribes would measure years by winters. Winter was a 
make or break time for tribal communities in Michi-
gan. Harsh conditions and lack of game were a com-
bination for potential hardships. On this walk, we not 
only will learn about how the Odawa prepared for 
winter but get a feel for what a family had to endure 
every day with a winter hike.

Snowshoe Outing
Derby Preserve, Mackinac County
Saturday February 20th  10am – Noon
Join LTC staff for a wonderful snowshoe hike 
through our William B. Derby Nature Preserve. With 
200 acres to explore and more than two miles of 
trails, there is something for everyone. You can join 
the group for a hike or break out on your own and 
make your own trip. Come see the wonderful mix of 
habitat as well as ½ mile of Lake Huron frontage.
 
Winter Open House
McCune Preserve, Emmet County
Saturday February 27 11am-2pm
Right in our backyard, this beautiful preserve on the 
Minnehaha Creek offers 3.8 miles of trails. Recently 
expanded, these trails showcase the creek, hard-
woods, and hemlock forests on the preserve. Meet 
at the new parking area on Berger Rd. at 11:30 for a 
guided snowshoe hike or arrive any time to explore 
the groomed trails on your own. Cider, chili, hot 
cocoa and other treats will be provided after the 
guided hike to warm up. Registration is appreciated.

Winter 2016 COMMUNITY FIELD TRIPS
Pre-registration is required by calling 231.347.0991 or registering online.  
Kids snowshoes may be available by requesting when you sign up!


